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Bicycle Advisory Board – Minutes 
 
November 16, 2021 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes:   Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley 
 
Attendance: 

• Board Members Present: Grant Shipley (Chair), Pablo Monsivais, Rhonda Young, Mike 
Bjordahl, Taylor Stevens, Charlie Greenwood, Satish Shrestha 

• Board Members Not Present: Jason Oestreicher  
• Quorum Present: yes 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Inga Note  

 
Public Comment: 

Jeff Sevela commented that the centennial trail connector in West Central along Summit 
seems to be a success. He has seen a number of users on the trail including both bicyclists and 
pedestrians.  
 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the October 20, 2021 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Liaison Report –  
• Grant Shipley reported the Citizen Transportation Advisory Board (CTAB) discussed 

the difficulty of doing chip seals on roads and that some projects that require chip 
seals have been pushed to next year. 

• Rhonda Young reported that the Plan Commission Transportation Subcommittee 
(PCTS) met on November 2. The Spokane Regional Transportation Council (SRTC) gave 
an update on the Horizon 2045 long range plan for the region. One of the take-aways 
from the presentation was that there are still preservation and maintenance projects 
that need funding. The Roadways of Significance special project process was also 
discussed during the meeting.  
 

2. Chair Report –  
• Grant Shipley reported that he met the Mayor, and she is going to move his 

reappointment request on to the City Council.  
 

3. Staff Report –  
• Colin Quinn-Hurst gave an update on current and continuing bike projects in the City.  
• He also reported that a construction detour subcommittee will be formed from the 

BAB in the upcoming month.   
 
Workshops: 

1. Fish Lake Trail Bridges Update 
• Presentation provided by Staff 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 
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2. University District Active Transportation Planning 
• Presentation provided by Gonzaga Design Studio 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

 
 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM 
 
Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, December 21, 2021  
 
 


